Good neighbours

Advanced weapon course

dvanced infantry training delivered

by and for 8/9RAR’s Direct Fire

Support Weapons (DFSW) Platoon

in the days before Anzac Day also
benefited East Timorese and New Zealand
soldiers.

An eight-day urban-operations course,
conducted at a small range near Liquica, west
of Dili,introduced the soldiers to Australian
weapon systems and assault tactics in urban
environments.

The aim was to build on urban-shooting
skills and confidence with two- and four-man
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room-entry drills as well as static firing and
on-the-move shooting from ranges of up to
25m a feature of the course.

DFSW platoon commander Lieutenant
Adam Williams said that although the three
East Timor Defence Force (F-FDTL) members
on the course lacked experience in this
type of training and were using unfamiliar
weapons and night-fire equipment, they had
performed well.

“Despite the extra learning involved in the
weapons’ conversion, these three soldiers
have already assimilated the skills we were
teaching here,” Lieutenant Williams said.

“This course builds up to a more advanced
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course in coming months and, after that,
they will be ready to go back to their own
units as qualified instructors, to pass on
their skills to the wider F-FDTL.”

Colonel Filomeno Paixao, F-FDTL
Operations Command, visited his troops
on the course to gauge their progress
and was impressed by what he saw.

He thanked the International
Stabilisation Force (ISF) for their expertise,
enthusiasm and dedication to their task
and congratulated his own troops for
their obvious improvement on course
and encouraged them to maintain their
enthusiasm for learning from the ISF.
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